

May 10, 2021

Mayor and Council City of Diamondhead 5000 Diamondhead Circle Diamondhead, MS 39525

Dear Councilmembers:

Re: Designations to Gulf Regional Planning Commission Board of Commissioners

Attached is correspondence from Paul Gavin, Gulf Regional Planning Commission Executive Director, regarding the term expiration of the City of Diamondhead appointment to the Board of Commissioners. Your consideration and approval for reappointment for an additional three (3) year term is greatly appreciated.

Thank you for your favorable consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Michael Reso

City Manager

MR:jk



May 10, 2021

The Honorable Nancy Depreo Mayor 5000 Diamondhead Circle City of Diamondhead Diamondhead, Mississippi 39525

RE: Appointment to the Gulf Regional Planning Commission Board of Commissioners

Mayor Depreo:

Our records indicate that the term of the City of Diamondhead representative to the Gulf Regional Planning Commission, Mr. Michael Reso, will expire in June 2021. Mr. Reso has been a representative to our Board since June of 2018. We appreciate his dedicated service to our Board and his insight on regional issues. He has been a true leader on our Commission and is well respected among our Board members.

Per the statutory authority of the Commission, a City may appoint a member for a term of office for three (3) years. We request that the City submit formal documentation to re-appoint Mr. Reso as its representative or to make a new appointment.

We thank you for your continued support of our organization as the regional metropolitan planning organization and your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (228) 864-1167.

Sincerely,

GULF REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

Paul J. Gavin

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR